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September 19, 2024, Bill Crowe, John Bramble,             
Jeff Collier, Lloyd de Llamas, Mike Egan and               

Mark Alexander at the La Mirada North Woods Inn 
Restaurant for a “Proof of Life” lunch. These 6 former city 

managers were among the 22 gathered participants. 
The next “Proof of Life” lunch is planned for Thursday, 

December 12. 2024 at the same venue. The gathering 
starts at 11:30 for the noon Dutch Treat lunch.  

 

California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 
Cities included in this Special October 2024 issue of 
the City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown are the 
last of the cities with names that begin with the letter 
“C.” The cities listed alphabetically in this issue 
including: Costa Mesa, Cotati, Covina, Crescent 
City, Cudahy, Culver City, Cupertino, and Cypress.  
These eight (8) cities are found in the counties of 
Orange, Sonoma, Los Angeles, Del Norte, and Santa 
Clara. Covina, Cudahy and Culver City are L.A. 
County cities and Costa Mesa and Cypress are in 
Orange County.  
 

 

Please take a moment and subscribe 
to receive for free all issues of the  

City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown 
www.trackdownmanagement.net 
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https://nhaadvisors.com/
http://www.willdan.com
http://www.ekapr.com
https://www.tripepismith.com/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
https://cjpia.org/
https://www.costamesaca.gov/
https://www.cotaticity.org/
https://covinaca.gov/
https://www.crescentcity.org/
https://www.crescentcity.org/
https://www.cityofcudahy.com/
https://www.culvercity.org/Home
https://www.cupertino.org/
https://www.cypressca.org/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
https://gonsalvi.com/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
https://www.pars.org/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
https://chwlaw.us/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.rwglaw.com/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Costa Mesa was originally 
named Harper for a local 
rancher. It’s first post office 
opened in 1909. The community’s 
name officially became Costa 
Mesa in May 1920. The city was 
incorporated in June 1953. Its 

2020 population is 111,918. It is home to the Orange 
County Fair Grounds and Event Center. Retired city 
manager Douglas La Belle is a member of the Fair 
Board of Directors. Lori Ann Farrell Harrison is the 
Costa Mesa city manager. 
 

Costa Mesa City Manager Lori Ann 
Farrell Harrison was appointed in 
May 2019. She is the first woman in 
the city’s history to serve as city 
manager. She began her public 
service career with the Division of 
the Budget of New York State in 

September 1991. In 1996, she took the Director of 
Financial Compliance and Claims for the New York 
City Administration for Children’s Services. After 
working as a Financial Advisor from 2000 to 2003, Lori 
moved to the west coast and took the 
Administrative Services Director position in the City 
of Lomita. She joined the Long Beach city staff as 
City Controller in February 2006, and she was 
promoted to Chief Financial Officer in September 
2007. In 2010 Lori took the CFO position for the City 
of Huntington Beach, and she was appointed 
Assistant City Manager in July 2017. She served as 
the  President for the Port of Long Beach starting in 
December 2013. Lori was selected to serve as the 
Costa Mesa city manager in July 2019. She earned 
a BA from Barnard College and an MPA from 
Columbia University. She is bilingual proficient in 
English and Spanish. 
 
“Take those chance and you can achieve greatness, 
whereas if you go conservative, you’ll never know. I 
truly believe what doesn’t kill you makes you stronger. 
Even if you fail, learning and moving on is sometimes 
the best thing.    

---Danica Patrick 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 
you don't need them often but when you do, they  

had better work." 
                                                                                           

Anthony D. Gonsalves and two of his sons, 
Jason A. Gonsalves and Paul A. Gonsalves, are  

expert local government lobbyists. Founded in 1975 
by former Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves, the 
firm represents 50-plus cities and is a key player in 

city legislation. The firm works closely with the 
League of California Cities 

 
Anthony Gonsalves is a long time Member of  

                   the CCMF Board of Trustees 
                
           Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

925 L Street, Suite 250 
Sacramento, California 95814 
Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

Fax: 916-441-5061 

https://www.costamesaca.gov/
https://www.hdlcompanies.com/
https://gonsalvi.com/
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Executive Level Posse Roster: 
 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager    
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    
Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 
Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 
Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 
Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  
Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 
Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 
Robert T. “Bob” Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 
Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               
Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of California 
Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 
Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 
Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     
Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 
Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Co-founder 
John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  
John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY  
Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 
Mark Scott, Retired City Manager 
Doug La Belle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 
Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia 
Chuck Bryant, Past City Admin., Hawaiian Gardens  
Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 
Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, West Sacramento 
 

Posse Roster: 
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                              
Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 
Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                           
Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                            
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 
Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired City Manager, Rocklin  
Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 
Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  
Cynthia Kurtz, Interim City Manager, Pasadena 
Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager, Lake Elsinore 
Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 
Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon 
Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Atascadero 
Donald Jeffers, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park 
Wayne Wedin, Retired City Manager, Brea 
Karen Herrera, Retired Deputy City Manager, Duarte 
 

 
 

     City Manager Newsletter by 
       Trackdown Management 
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      Rancho Mirage, California 92270 

 
Cell Phone:  Jack Simpson | 562-896-5424 
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RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   
profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. 
 

RWG delivers practical advice and solutions tailored 
to the unique needs of public entities. 

 
Working seamlessly across offices in 
Los Angeles, San Francisco, Orange 
County, Temecula, and the Central 
Coast. The RWG team of experts 
provides the full scope of public law 
services. Practical advice and well-
analyzed solutions come from 

 listening carefully and asking the right questions. 
 

Roxanne Diaz is a former member of the Board of 
Trustees of the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF). 
 

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

 
The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the  
goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

                                                                                          
Since its inception in 1988, ICFA has assisted  

funding more than $500 million in critical  
community projects, from hospitals to charter  

schools, public utilities, and housing. 
 

Jose Solache, ICFA President                                    
Lynwood City Council Member 

 
Independent Cities Finance Authority                         

Post Office Box No. 6740 
Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

https://www.rwglaw.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 
Cotati, says one legend, is named for 
a former Pomo Indian chief with the 
name Cotati. From 1858 the Thomas 
Stokes Page family owned the 
property where Cotati sits for more 
than 80 years. The land was used to 

graze cattle and sheep. In 1870 the San Francisco 
and North Pacific Railroad completed the first rail line 
from Petaluma and Santa Rosa. The town of Cotati 
formed around the wood and water stop called 
Page’s Station, which became Cotati. The city was 
incorporated in July 1963. The 2020 population is 
7,584. Damien O’Bid is the city manager for the 
Sonoma County City of Cotati and Angela Courter is 
the Administrative Services Director. 
 

Cotati City Manager Damien E. 
O’Bid served as the city’s City 
Engineer and Public Works Director 
starting in 2008. He added the duties 
of Assistant City Manager in 2014 in 
an Interim status. He became the 
Acting City Manager in 2015 and 

became City Manager in 2018. Prior to joining the 
Cotati city staff, Damien worked for more than a 
decade with the North Coast Regional Water Quality 
Control Board (NCRWQCB) and the Sonoma County 
Water Agency (SCWA).  
 
City Manager Dianne M. Thompson served as the 
city manager for the City of Cotati from February 
2007 until she resigned in December 2014. She 
worked as the City Manager for the Town of Ross 
from April 2015 to July 2015, and she replaced City 
Manager Steve Adams and Interim City Manager 
Bob McFall as the Arroyo Grande city manager from 
August 2015 until June 2016. Dianne began her 
public service career as a Facilities Planner for the 
City of Santa Rosa in March 1992, and she worked 
there until January 2004. She earned a BA from the 
University of California, Berkeley and a Master’s from 
Northwester University. In 2014 she received a 20 
Year ICMA Service Award. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Retired South Gate Public Works Director,  
Bob Dickey, who is a former Walnut city manager, 
standing outside the Gibraltar City Hall during one  

of his world travels.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 
Southern California. The Founding Partner is Harvey 
Englander, and Partners include Matt Knabe, Marcus 
Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam Englander, 
Alex Cherin and Kellie Hawkins lead it. We pride 
ourselves on providing a unique and strategic 
perspective on a wide variety of issues. 
 

EKA provides lobbying, government affairs, public 
relations, political campaigns, and crisis 
management services for a wide variety of clientele. 
In addition, EKA provides professional litigation 
communication and expert witness services led by 
our team of strategists, lawyers, journalists, and 
media relations specialists. 
                                                          

Together, EKA has more than 100-
years of combined experience and 
a multitude of relationships within the 
City & County of Los Angeles, and 
the 88 cities within Los Angeles 
County. Matt Knabe graduated from 

Pepperdine University. He was a four-year member 
of the Pepperdine University Men’s Golf Team. 
 
To contact EKA, please call 213) 741-1500 or email  
matt@ekapr.com. Matt Knabe, Managing Partner. 

mailto:matt@ekapr.com
https://www.cotaticity.org/
http://www.ekapr.com/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Covina is in the San Gabriel Valley 
section of Los Angeles County. The 
city was established in 1882 by 
Joseph Swift Phillips. The city was 
named by Frederick Eaton, an 
engineer surveying the area. 

Orange and grapefruit groves grew throughout the 
city. The city was the third-largest orange producer 
in the world as late as the 1950s. Covina 
incorporated in August 1901. The 2020 population is 
51,268. Chris Marcarello is the Covina city manager 
and Andrew Aleman is the elected City Clerk. Anita 
Agramonte is the Finance Director starting in 2016. 
 

Chris Marcarello began his public 
service career as a Project 
Manager and Budget Analyst for 
the City of Claremont in April 2001. 
In December 2005 he took an 
Administrative Analyst position for 

Newport Beach. He started as the Director of Public 
Works in the City of Rosemead in September 2007. 
In September 2014, Chris became the Deputy City 
Manager and Public Works Director for the City of 
San Fernando. He went to work for Glendale in April 
2017 as their Assistant Director of Public Works. He 
was appointed Covina city manager in June 2018. 
Chris earned a BS from California State Polytechnic 
University, Pomona and an MBA from the University 
of Massachusetts. He also earned a Leadership 
Certificate from Claremont McKenna College. 
 
Covina resident Lloyd de Llamas served as co-
founder, past President and Executive Chairman of 
Hinderliter, de Llamas & Associates (HdL 
Companies). Prior to co-founding HdL Companies, 
he was California’s first Hispanic City Manager. He 
served as City Manager of Monterey Park, 
Lawndale and Woodlake and as an Assistant in the 
cities of Torrance and San Diego. He is a past 
President of the San Gabriel Vallely City Manager’s 
Association. Lloyd received a 30 Year ICMA Service 
Award in 1993.  
 

https://willdan.com/solutions/municipal-services-managers.aspx
https://caseysimpson.iii.earth
https://covinaca.gov/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Crescent City is the only 
incorporated city in Del Norte 
County in Northern California 
where it is the county seat. In 
1855, the building of a lighthouse 
at "the battery point" (a high tide 
island on the coast of Crescent 

City) was authorized. The lighthouse still functions as 
a historical landmark. The local population includes 
inmates at Pelican Bay State Prison. The offshore 
geography makes the local coast unusually 
susceptible to tsunamis. The 1964, much of the city 
was destroyed by the Great Alaskan earthquake 
created tsunami waves, and in 2011 the earthquake 
off Sendai, Japan created waves that damage 
docks in Crescent City. Eric Wier is the City Manager 
and Robin Altman is the City Clerk. Linda Leaver is 
the Finance Director. 
 

City Manager Eric Wier of Crescent City 
was appointed in 2018. He previously 
served as the Crescent City Public 
Works Director. Eric is a former member 
of the Crescent City Fire and Rescue 
Department, an organization that 

depends on volunteers. 
 
 

 
 

2024 Annual Conference 
November 13 – 15, 2024 

Greg Kwolek, Morro Bay, President 
 

Hilton Santa Barbara Beachfront Resort 
633 E. Cabrillo Blvd., Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

 
 
 
 

 

Justin Lovell, West County Wastewater District, President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Former City Administrator                 
Wesley Wolf, Founder 
Telephone: 949-235-0525                         
FAX: 213-741-0519 

 
Wolf & Company Inc. provides    

municipal consulting services to State and local 
    governments, and not-for-profit corporations. 

 
    Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis                     

on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program  
Administration and Oversight 

Agent Services. 
 
 
 
 

 
Wolf & Company Inc. 

163 Limestone Road, Claremont, CA 91711 
Telephone: 949-235-0525 

https://www.crescentcity.org/
https://www.mmasc.org/353/Annual-Conference
https://www.mmanc.org/events/annual-conference/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
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NHA advisors, LLC provides strategic, objective 

and financially sound advice to public agencies 
throughout California. Consistently ranked as one   

of the most active municipal advisors*, NHA   
Advisors is distinguished from the competition by 
delivering broad advisory and consulting services 
to meet the challenging and complex needs of 

public agency clients. As a fiduciary, the firm 
develops comprehensive options and strategies 

that solve for maintaining/enhancing service 
levels, capital project needs, manage and 

contain costs and risks such as rising pension costs 
and promote fiscal sustainability through prudent 

policies. 
 

Principals include  Mark Northcross,   
Eric Scriven, Mike Meyer, 
Rob Schmidt, and Leslie Bloom. 
 

Craig Hill, Managing Principal   
Financial & Policy Strategies. Delivered. 

                           Telephone: (415) 785-2025 x2001 
     Cell: (415) 518-4130 

Email: Craig@NHAadvisors.com 
 

California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Cudahy is a Los Angeles County 
city that has one of the highest 
population densities in the U.S. The 
city is named for its founder, 
Michael Cudahy, who was in the 
meat packing business. Many 

struggling farmers in the 1910s and 1920s moved 
west to find a new life, and many of them moved to 
Cudahy. The city was incorporated in November 
1960. The 2020 population is 19,397. Former Cudahy 
Mayor Fred Guido served as President of the 
California Contract Cities Association (CCCA) in 
1976. Alfonso Noyola is the Cudahy city manager 
and Richard Iglesias is the City Clerk. The Assistant 
City Clerk is Estefania Zamora and the Assistant to 
the City Manager is John Peraza.  
 

Cudahy City Manager Alfonso “Al” 
M. Noyola served in the United 
States Air Force in Nevada. He left 
the service in 1999 and worked in 
the mortgage industry until 2003 
when he joined the North Las Vegas 
city staff as an administrator in the 

Police Department from March 2003 until January 
2010. Alfonso worked as the Acting Director of 
Finance & Administrative Services for North Las 
Vegas from 2010 to 2012. He was appointed 
Director of Administrative Services for North Las 
Vegas in January 2012. Alfonso moved to California 
in January 2015 to serve as the City Manager for the 
City of Arvin. He left Arvin in March 2018 to become 
the city manager for Boulder City, Nevada, where 
he left in October 2020. He was hired to be the 
Cudahy city manager in July 2021. Alfonso earned 
an AA from the Community College of the Air Force, 
a BS from Wayland Baptist University and an MPA 
from Midwestern State University. In 2016, he 
received a 10 Year ICMA Service Award. Al is an 
ICMA Credentialed Manager. 
 

 
“No dog ever abandoned his owner because he was 

old and sick.”  --Anonymous 

mailto:Craig@NHAadvisors.com
https://cjpia.org/
https://nhaadvisors.com/
https://www.cityofcudahy.com/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Culver City is named for founder, 
Harry Culver. Harry tried to 
establish the city in 1913, but 
incorporation did not come until 
September 1917. In the 1920s, 
Culver City became a center for 

film and later television program production 
companies. The city was founded as a whites-only 
community. Promotions for lot sales noted 
“restricted to Caucasian race.” In July 1941, Hughes 
Aircraft opened a plant. The world famous “Spruce 
Goose” was built there. John M. Nachbar is the city 
manager for the City of Culver City, and Jeremy 
Bocchino is the City Clerk. Lisa Soghor is the Chief 
Financial Officer, and Ted Stevens is the Parks, 
Recreation and Community Services Director. 
 

City Manager John M. Nachbar of 
Culver City served as the Assistant 
to the City Manager in Wichita 
Falls, Texas in 1979-1982, and he 
worked as the Assistant City 
Manager in Overland Park, Kansas 
in 1982-1987. John came to 

California as the City Manager for the City of 
Patterson where he served from 1987 to 1991. He 
took the City Administrator position in Albany, 
California from 1991 to 1995. In 1995, John took the 
Deputy City Manager job in Tucson, Arizona. He 
returned to Overland Park, Kansas in January 2000 
as City Manager. After nearly 11 years, John was 
hired to be the city manager for Culver City starting 
in August 2010. John earned a BGS and MPA from 
The University of Kansas.  
 
Lisa Soghor was appointed Culver City Chief 
Financial Officer in February 2022. She previously 
served as Assistant City Manager for the City of 
Malibu. She earned a BA from Princeton University 
and a Master of Landscape Architecture from the 
University of Pennsylvania. She received the 2014 
Award of Excellence from the L.A. Business Council. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Jim L. Barisic, former 

Artesia 
City Manager who also 

worked in 
Cerritos and 

Paramount, and is a 
Viet Nam veteran, founded Brandywine in 1994. 

 
Jim and two of his sons  

Brett Whitehead and David Barisic, and  
Alex Hernandez, the President of the 

Homebuilding Division, and Mario Urzua, the Chief 
Financial Officer are the Brandywine Homes 

executive team. Please check the firm’s website 
for current sales! 

 

Units are selling in Carson, La Verne,                                                  
Artesia, and Whittier. Coming Soon are 

developments in: Santa Ana,  El Monte, Artesia  
and Apartments in Riverside and Murrieta. 

 
Brandywine Homes focuses on converting 
underutilized space into needed housing. 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 
 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                      
16580 Aston Street 

Irvine, California  92606 
 

This gym is a place where 
strength training is used for self-

improvement. Special group 
sessions for sports teams, police 
and fire departments or other 

groups  may be arranged. 
 

 Raw Performance Coach/Owner, William Ha, 
CSCS is a certified strength and  

conditioning coach. 
 

Call: 714-335-4436 | 10579 
Bloomfield Avenue 

Los Alamitos, CA 90720 
 

https://www.culvercity.org/Home
http://www.brandywinedev.com
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
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   The Tripepi Smith team stands ready 
     to help with outreach campaigns, 
     video production, content writing, 
  messaging, graphic work, technology 
         infrastructure and websites." 
       --Ryder Todd Smith, President 

 
 

 
One of the all-time 
greats Ernie Banks 
with retired Cypress 
Water Quality 
Manager Gonzalo 
Vazquez. Gonz 
earned a BA and 
MPA from California 
State University, 
Fullerton. 
 

 
 
 
 

California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Cupertino, named by Spanish 
explorer Juan Bautista de 
Anza’s cartographer, is a Santa 
Clara County city at the 
western end of the Santa Clara 
Valley. Once a fruit tree haven 
where plum, apricot and cherry 

orchards flourished. The first housing tract was 
constructed as a result of the development of an 
electric railway. Cupertino was incorporated in 
October 1955. The 2020 population is 60,381. 
Pamela Wu is the city manager and Kirsten Squarcia 
is the City Clerk. Tina Kapoor is the Deputy City 
Manager. Chad Mosley is the Cupertino Director of 
Public Works and City Engineer. The Recreation 
Manager of the Parks and Recreation Department 
is Jenny Koverman. Daniel Degu is the Economic 
Development Manager.  
 

Cupertino City Manager Pamela 
Wu began her public service career 
as a Planner for the County of 
Santa Clara in 2001. She worked her 
way up in the organization during 
her more than 17 years county 
tenure. She was the Santa Clara 

County Employee of the Month in September 2014. 
Pam  took a Senior Planner job for the City of Gilroy 
in February 2018. She moved to San Bruno in 2019 to 
be the Planning and Housing Manager. She was 
promoted to Community and Economic 
Development Director in October 2020; the first four 
months a “Acting.” In August 2022, Pam was 
recruited to serve as the City Manager for the City 
of Cupertino. She earned two BAs in architecture 
and regional planning from the University of 
California, Berkeley. She has an AICP license issued 
by the American Planning Association in May 2008. 
Pam has worked with the Children Ministry staff at 
the River Of Life Christian Church in Santa Clara 
since September 2013. She has taught Sunday 
School curriculum to 4th and 5th graders. Pam is 
bilingual in Chinese and English.  

https://www.tripepismith.com/
https://www.cupertino.org/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Jennifer Koverman started her 
public service career as a 
Cupertino Recreation Coordinator 
in April 1993. She took a Recreation 
Supervisor position in Foster City in 
April 1998, and in May 1999 she 
took a similar position with the City 

of Santa Clara. In June 2011, Jennifer took a 
Teacher’s & Athletic Director job with St. Lucy’s 
School. In July 2016, Jennifer returned to Cupertino 
as a Recreation Specialist. In May 2017 she was 
promoted the Recreation Supervisor, and she 
became Recreation Manager in June 2023. Jennifer 
earned a BS in parks, recreation and leisure studier 
and an MPA from San Jose State University.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Olson Company is a premier California               
builder of affordable new home communities. 

Since 1988, The Olson Company mission has been  
to work hand-in-hand with cities to  

solve the critical shortage of urban housing  
by promoting and investing in responsible  

development that improves quality of life for  
everyone.  

 
The company has successfully 

 partnered with more than 100 cities since 1988. 
 

Todd Olson 
President of Community Development 

Telephone: 562-370-2209 
 

John Reekstin, formerly of the Community  
Development staff of the City of Santa Ana,  

Senior Vice President with The Olson Company is  
a “Proof of Life” lunch veteran.  

 
The Olson Company 

562-370-2259 
562-430-4413 Fax  

 3010 Old Ranch Parkway, Suite 100 
Seal Beach, CA 90740 

 

 
 
 

 
For more than 40 years PARS has provided retirement 
plans and trust solutions designed exclusively for 
public agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 
Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 
PARS has helped over 500 clients address unfunded 
obligations and lower liabilities. The PRSP is a first-of-its-
kind program designed to provide local control over 
assets and potential for greater return than the 
general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 
tailored to the unique needs of each agency,  
 
PARS is a leading provider of retirement programs for 
public agencies and the largest private provider of 
multiple-employer Section 115 trusts in California.  
 
Learn more at www.pars.org. To learn more, contact 
us at info@pars.org or (800) 540-6369, ext. 127; 
www.pars.org 
                                                                                      
Dennis Yu, CEBS, Executive Vice President 
(800) 540-6369 ext. 104 or dyu@pars.org 
[Dennis has been with PARS since October 2007. He 
earned a BA from the University of California, Irvine, 
and an MBA from the University of California, Los 
Angeles (UCLA).]  

 
Kevin O’Rourke,                                  
Senior Municipal Consultant                            
(707) 249-5356 or kevin@kolgs.com 
[Kevin is a retired city manager.] 

 
 
 

Denise Pennell with  
her retired city 
manager husband 
Larry Pennell 
getting ready for 
Halloween 2024. 
Larry served as city 
manager in Wasco,  
Benicia and Galt. He 
had interim 
assignments in 
Fillmore, St. Helena 
and McFarland. 

 

http://www.pars.org/
http://www.pars.org/
mailto:dyu@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.pars.org/
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Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed 
to counsel that is helpful, understandable, and  

fairly priced.  
             

  CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley                
in the Sierra Foothills, 

 
CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law. 
 

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 
currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

 
Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020).  
https://chwlaw.us/ 

 
Call telephone No. 530-432-7357; 213-542-5700; 

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Former Adelanto and Hercules City Manager        
Michael Sakamoto and his wife Annie                                            

with son Michael at Fenway Park in Boston.  
    

 
 

“The future belongs to those who believe in the  
beauty of their dreams.”  

----Eleanor Roosevelt 

California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 

Cypress is an Orange County city 
once nicknamed “Waterville” 
because of the artesian wells in 
the area. The city was 
incorporated in July 1956 with the 
name “Dairy City.” Like 

neighboring cities of Dairy Valley (Cerritos) and 
Dairyland (La Palma), the effort was to protect local 
dairy farmers. The Dairy City name was changed to 
Cypress in 1957. The move to build suburbs following 
World War II pushed local property values beyond 
dairy farm use. The 2020 population is 50,151. As of 
September 2024, the median home sale price in 
Cypress was $925,000. Retired Long Beach  and 
Paramount City Manager Pat West lives in Cypress, 
as does the retired Cerritos Recreation Center 
Director Jerry Simpson. The late Darrell Essex served 
the longest of Cypress city managers at 34 years 
starting in 1962. Darrell passed away in 2019 at the 
age of 87. Well-known professional landscape 
photographer Mark J. Ochenduszko, who retired as 
a city manager of Coronado in 2010, served as the 
Cypress city manager in 1996 - 1999. The current city 
manager is Peter Grant and Alisha Farnell is the City 
Clerk. Alicia Velasco is the Cypress Planning 
Director, and June S. Liu is the Director of Recreation 
& Community Services.  
 

Cypress City Manager Peter Grant 
began his public service career in 
January 2000 as a Principal Analyst for 
the City of Huntington Beach. In 2005-
2006, he tried the private sector as 
Director of Development for The Olson 
Company. After a stint with LINC 

Housing (2007-2009), he joined the Irvine city staff as 
Strategic Business Plan Administrator. In December 
2010 Peter was hired to be Assistant City Manager 
for the City of Redondo Beach. He was recruited in 
July 2014 to serve as the Cypress city manager. 
Peter earned a BA from the University of California, 
Riverside and an MPA from the University of 
Southern California (USC). In 2022, Peter received a 
20-Year ICMA Service Award.  

https://chwlaw.us/
https://chwlaw.us/
https://www.cypressca.org/
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California Public Managers in “C” Cities 
from Costa Mesa to Cypress 

 
Cypress City Manager Darrell Essex passed away in 
April 2019 at the age of 87. Darrell served as the 
Cypress city manager for 34 years starting in 1962. 
Following his retirement, Darrell served 13 years as 
an ICMA Range Rider. Darrell mentored many 
young administrators during his tenure, Doug 
Dunlap, who retired as the Pomona city manager 
worked for Darrell in Cypress. Darrell earned a  BS 
and MS from the University of Southern California 
(USC). He served two years in the U. S. Army. Darrell 
was named the Cypress Citizen of the Year by the 
Cypress College Foundation in 1997.  

 
Darrell Essex, 
Bill Crowe and  
Doug Dunlap at 
a “Proof of Life” 
lunch. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Founded in 1986 by former City Manager 
Larry J. Kosmont, Chairman and CEO. 

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year. 
 

Kosmont Companies serves cities, counties, quasi-
government agencies, private companies, 

developers, and non-profit organizations, including 
educational institutions across California. With 

unmatched expertise in public/private transactions, 
 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 
evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. 
A transactional firm that takes a hands-on 

approach to economic development focused 
on successful outcomes. The firm is an expert in 
economic development, real estate consulting, 

financial analysis, and redevelopment dissolution. 
 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 
Manhattan Beach, California 90266 

 
Headquarters – El Segundo: 2301 Rosecrans Avenue 

Suite 4140, El Segundo, California 90245                                                              
Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-46          

 
Baseball fans everywhere watched the American 

League and National League championship series. 
Here is John Russo in his Gil Hodges “Miracle Mets” 
jersey with his sons Sam and Gabe Russo at Dodger 
Stadium. John is a retired Irvine city manager. In the 
picture on the right is retired Norwalk and Bellflower 

city manager Mike Egan of Tripepi Smith with his wife 
Teresa Egan at Dodger Stadium. The Egans are 

residents of City of La Habra. The Los Angeles Dodgers 
won the right to play the New York Yankees in the 

2024 World Series.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city 
government. He has developed successful  
strategies and paths to issues facing local 

government. Pat can help you, whether you are  
a City Manager looking for ways to turn your city 

around, or a developer needing assistance 
navigating the complexities of  the political  

and/or entitlement process. 
 

Pat West served as city manager in the Cities of 
Paramount and Long Beach. He is a fitness athlete. 

 
Pat West, was honored with the League of  

California Cities 2019 Wes McClure Award for City 
Managers of Distinction. 

 
Pat has had numerous successful       
experiences with public-private 
               partnerships. 

                                                 
   Telephone No. 562-331-9812 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
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Vanessa Muñoz, President and CEO; 
Adel Freij, Director of City Engineering; 
Patrick Johnson, Director of Building & Safety; 
Chris Baca, Director of Construction 
Management & Public Works Observation; 
Salvador Lopez, Director of Planning; 
Jonathan Mitchell, Director of Business 
Development. 
 

"There is nothing more 
rewarding than the 
partnership we create with 
the communities we serve 
through the various 
projects we develop, 
design, and construct. 

Through civil engineering, I have the 
opportunity to touch people’s lives and 
make a difference every day of the week." 
 

---Vanessa Muñoz 
 

"Willdan knows municipal 
agencies—and they know us. 
It is important to know your 
clients and to always work in 
their best interest. Our 
objective is to ensure our 
clients’ success as they work 

to enhance their communities." 
 

---Adel Freij 
 

 

 
 
 
About Willdan:  
 
For more than 55 years, Willdan has 
delivered industry-leading engineering and 
energy solutions that have transformed 
government and commerce – having 
implemented over 100 utility programs and 
served 230,000 small business, healthcare, 
hospitality, and education customers 
nationwide. Today, Willdan is leading clients 
into a future accelerated by change in 
resources, infrastructure, and technology. 
 
The Willdan Vision: 
 
Willdan transitions communities to clean 
energy and a sustainable future. Like our 
people and skills, Willdan’s vision evolves 
with time. For more information on how 
we’ve grown and where we’re going, find the 
overviews on the web page. 
 
Leadership: 
 
Willdan sets the standard for success in our 
industry because of our experienced staff of 
thoughtful leaders, our support system for 
mentorship and growth within our company, 
and our focus on innovation to address 
tomorrow’s challenges. 
 
Senior Management: 
 
 
Thomas D. Brisbin, Chairman of the Board 
 
Michael A. Bieber, Chief Executive Officer 
 
Contact Corporate:  800.424.9144 
Municipal Services:  800.499.4484 
         562.908.6200 
 
 

 

 

https://www.willdan.com/index.aspx
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“Proof of Life” lunch program 

 

Retired Sacramento City Manager John Shirey 
travelled to Southern California to join those who 
attended the September “Proof of Life” lunch in  

La Mirada. In this picture is Jeff Collier, retired Whittier 
city manager, John Shirey, Mike Egan, retired Norwalk 

city manager and Tripepi Smith executive, and Tom 
Robinson, retired La Mirada city manager. The next 

“Proof of Life” lunch will be on Thursday, December 12, 
2024, at the North Woods Inn Restaurant in La Mirada. 

 
These two pictures show former city managers Bill 
Crowe, Don Penman, Jim Purtee, Glenn Southard, 

Wayne Wedin and Ron Molendyk. Glenn continues to 
get the blame for the “Proof of Life” moniker as he once 

said during an attempt to get the group to pose for a 
photograph, “It’s a proof of life picture.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greg Korduner, a “Proof of Life” founder, and  
Jim Barisic posse by Greg’s classic Ford Mustang. 

Picking Up the Pieces: Rocklin Assistant 
City Manager Sherri Conway has retired 
and plans to step down in December. She 
has been an important part of City 

Manager Aly Zimmermann’s management team. Before 
coming to Rocklin as Assistant City Manager, Sherri led 
the Office of Economic Development for Placer County. 
She also previously worked as the Director of Economic 
Development and Planning for the City of Colfax and 
Community Development Director for Lake Placid, New 
York. Bessie Marie Scott, former Deputy Inspector 
General for the City of Seattle, Washington, is the new 
city manager for the City of Antioch. She is the fifth 
Antioch city manager in three years. Bessie earned a BA 
in law, society and philosophy from the University of 
California, Santa Barbara and an MPA from the University 
of Washington. She succeeds City Manager Cornelius 
Johnson, who resigned July 14, 2023, and Interim City 
Manager Kwame Reed. Bessie previously worked as a 
paralegal and strategic advisor for the Seattle Housing 
Authority; policy director and Interim Executive Director 
of the Seattle Community Police Commission; and with 
the Public Defender Association in Seattle. A Captain for 
the Emeryville Police Department, Interim Anderson Chief 
of Police Oliver Collins is the third Chief for the Anderson 
Police Department this year. Riverside Deputy Fire Chief 
Steve McKinster has been promoted to Fire Chief starting 
on October 10. Steve has worked for the Riverside Fire 
Department for 25 years. He is succeeding Chief Michael 
Moore, who retired after a 10-year tenure as Riverside 
Chief. Steve earned his paramedic license from Daniel 
Freeman Paramedic School, and his AA degree in Fire 
Science from Mt. San Jacinto College. He also earned a 
BA in Organization Leadership from Azuza Pacific 
University. Jennifer Tejada was the first female Chief of 
Police for the Emeryville Police Department, serving from 
2015 until she retired in 2020. 
 

One of the Greats: Bruce Allan Altman                                      
(December 13, 1937 – April 12, 2017) 

 
Bruce Altman, 79, passed away as a result of congestive 
heart failure. Bruce also suffered from multiple sclerosis. 
He was the first City Manager for the City of Simi Valley 
and retired as the City Manager for the City of Palm 
Desert. He began his public service career in Claremont 
in 1961 and in 1964 he joined the Newark, California city 
staff. Bruce was appointed Newark city manager in 1965. 
He took the Brisbane city manager position in 1968. Bruce 
moved to be City Manager in Simi Valley in 1969 and left 
that position in 1974 when he became the Los Angeles 
County Public Administrator. In 1978 he became the 
Deputy Director of the Mechanical Department in Los 
Angeles County, and following about a 3-year stint in 
private enterprise, Bruce took the Palm Desert city 
manager position in 1983 and retired in 1995. Bruce 
mentored an army of former assistants who went on to be 
city managers. Bruce earned a BS and MPA from Arizona 
State University. 
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More Pieces Picked Up: Jaqui Guzmán is 
the new Assistant City Manager for the 
City of Elk Grove. The Elk Grove City 
Manager is Jason Behrmann. Jaqui has 
more than 17 years of public sector work 
experience. She most recently served as 
Deputy City Manager in Sunnyvale. 
Previously she worked for the cities of 
Cupertino and San Jose, and the 

Legislative Analyst’s Office of the California State 
Legislature. She earned a BA from Occidental College 
and an MPP from the University of California, Los Angeles 
(UCLA). Jaqui will start her new position in Elk Grove in 
December. Montebello Interim City Manager Arlene 
Salazar filed a discrimination lawsuit against the city and 
Council Member David Torres, claiming harassment, 
intimidation and retaliation. The legal action also named 
City Manager Raul Alvarez. Eight city employees filed 
actions against the Council Member. The issues have 
continued since late 2021. Melissa Stevenson Diaz has 
been the city manager for the City of Redwood City 
since October 2015. She previously worked as the 
Assistant City Manager in Fremont (2006-2010) and 
Assistant to the City Manager in Morgan Hill (2001-2006). 
Melissa earned a BA in European history from Mills 
College and an MA in public administration from San  
Jose State University. She is a member of the Board of 
Directors for the Center for Public Safety Excellence 
(CPSE). CPSE is the not-for-profit organization that 
accredits fire and rescue departments (Commission on 
Fire Accreditation International), provides professional 
designation for fire and rescue officers (Commission on 
Professional Credentialing) and provides technical and 
facilitation services for fire departments to help develop 
strategic  plans and analyze local community risks and 
hazards (Technical Advisor Program). CPSE is 
headquartered in Reston, Virginia.  
 

SHORTS: *Sincere thanks to Crime Stoppers 
Los Angeles Regional Executive Director 
Natalie D. Salazar for coming to the 
September 2024 “Proof of Life” lunch joining 
many of her former city manager friends. 
*Jennifer Andrews, a Joint Venture Partner 
for EKA, previously worked as the Director of 

Communications for Waste Management, Inc. *Andrew 
Vialpando is the City Manager for the City of Lomita 
taking the position from Interim City Manager Joe 
Hoefgen following the resignation of City Manager Ryan 
Smoot, who left to become the City Manager for the City 
of Bellflower. *Former CCMF President and retired Indian 
Wells, Atascadero and Shafter city manager, Wade 
McKinney has moved to Missouri and recently bought a 
home in Springfield, the county seat of Green County, 
Missouri. *Afshin Oskoui is the city manager for the City of 
Belmont where he previously served as the Public Works 
Director after a tenure of more than 25 years on the staff 
of the City of San Diego. *Anthony D. Gonsalves of the  

 

 

Newsletter Objective 
As we said at the start of 2008, we intend to continue 
producing a unique, compelling and entertaining 
newsletter for California’s top municipal executives 
and those who serve them and with them. We hope 
to help preserve some California City Manager 
history, while at the same time, providing a link...or 
thread…to connect many of those practicing or who 
have practiced public management in municipal 
governments. “Thank you” to our Sponsors and the 
Trackdown Posse for allowing us to do this. 

 
Joe A. Gonsalves & Son firm, Jose Vera of Raymond 
James, Mark Risco of Willdan Financial Services, Ashley 
Lough of Climatec, HongDao Nguyen of Best Best & 
Krieger, and Reva Feldman of Avenu are all members of 
the Board of Trustees for the California City Management 
Foundation (CCMF). *Pacifica Deputy City Manager 
Yulia Carter led the city’s professional team with City 
Manager Kevin Woodhouse, to receive a CALED Award 
of Excellence for the city’s Vision 2025 & Beyond initiative. 
*Mountain View Deputy City Manager Kimberly S. 
Thomas-Singh since May 2023, previously worked for the 
cities of Costa Mesa, Rancho Cucamonga, and 
Saratoga. *San Francisco Giants baseball fan Tim Kerr 
served as City Manager in Turlock (2005-2009), Ceres 
(1998-2005) and Livingston (1990-1998). Tim earned a BA 
from the University of California, Santa Barabara and an 
MPA from Syracuse University, Maxwell School. *Carl 
Simpson, City of Jackson city manager, previously served 
as Assistant City Manager for Dallas, Texas. *After working 
with the cities of Moreno Valley (1997-2007); Murietta 
(2007-2008); Riverside (2008-2015); and back with Moreno 
Valley (2015- 2016); Bridget Amaya joined the city staff in 
Glendora (2016-2019) before joining the Dublin, 
California staff as the Assistant Parks & Community 
Services Director in January 2019. 
 

California Contract Cities Association 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Jennifer Perez of Norwalk, President 

Brenda Olmos of Paramount, Vice President 
Marcel Rodarte Executive Director  

 
17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210  

   Cerritos, California 90703 
 Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

 

https://contractcities.org/
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